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Dear Families, 

 

Re: COVID-19 Update, 22nd May 2020: DRAFT plan for ‘reopening’ of Burton Borough School for Year 

10 students 

 

I hope you are all keeping well and looking after each other! 

 

We are very proud to say that Burton Borough School has been open nearly every single day since 

lockdown for keyworker and vulnerable children, even during what would have been school holidays.  

Once again, we will be open next week to support our students and community during what would 

usually be a half term break.   

 

I would like to thank everyone at Burton Borough School who has been working so hard over the last 

few weeks and to families who have been writing so many messages of support and clapping for us 

as well as the NHS on a Thursday at 8pm – we really appreciate it! 

 

Reopening for Year 10 Students 

On the 10th May 2020, the Prime Minister announced that it was the government’s ambition for schools 

to ‘reopen’ for certain year groups, including year 10 in the secondary phase, from 1st June 2020.  We 

have been working hard to keep abreast with government guidance and information, including 

guidance/documentation for primary schools and other sectors, to formulate a plan for the possible 

reopening for year 10 in June 2020.   

 

Following careful consideration of all available documentation and intensive discussions at school, we 

have decided that the earliest date Burton Borough School will be open to Year 10 will be the 15th 

June 2020. 

 

We have a duty of care to our students and staff as their safety is paramount and the top priority in any 

decision making.  Burton Borough School will not be open if we believe the safety of any member of 

our community would be compromised.   

 

At the time of writing, specific guidance from the government for secondary schools has not yet been 

released.  However, we felt it necessary to write a draft plan on what reopening may look like.  The 

plan and start date may change depending on new guidance and scientific evidence. 

 

Further documentation such as risk assessments and addendums to existing policies that supplement 

the reopening plan will be shared before reopening. 

 

How has this decision been made? 

 

The government will make its final decision on the 28th May 2020 on whether schools will ‘reopen’ from 

the 1st June, following the review of further scientific information.  Any plan to reopen will depend on 

this announcement and that the plan outlined in this document will likely need to change.  We have 

decided that three days (from the 28th May to the 1st June) would not be enough to carry this out in a 

safe way.  The later start date will give us two weeks from the 1st June to see how the opening of some 

schools will impact on the R-rate (rate of infection) and the number of COVID-19 cases/deaths.  

 



 

Since the 10th May 2020, there has been conflicting information for the education sector and other 

sectors on social distancing and the use of personal protective equipment (PPE).  The plan in this 

documentation considers social distancing measures that other sectors are using for example, 

supermarkets, where a 2m distance queuing system can be maintained so that risks are mitigated.  

The staggered start times and shorter school days will also allow for this to take place. 

 

Although non-contact temperature checks for every member of the community coming into the 

school building and PPE is not a government recommendation, it is something we have decided that 

we will implement to build confidence in our staff to return to work and for you as families to send your 

children back to school.  Both staff and students will be allowed to wear an appropriate mask/gloves 

should they wish and the members of staff who will be checking the temperature of our community 

as they come through the gates will also be provided with PPE.   

 

Important information to note: 

The reopening of Burton Borough School will depend on: 

• The government announcement on the 28th May 2020 on their final decision as to whether 

schools should reopen 

• How the reopening of schools from the 1st June 2020 have impacted on the R-rate (rate of 

infection) 

• How the reopening of schools from the 1st June 2020 have impacted on the number of COVID-

19 cases 

• How the reopening of schools from the 1st June 2020 have impacted on the number of COVID-

19 deaths 

• How the easing of lockdown since the 10th May 2020 impacts on the R-rate, COVID-19 cases 

and deaths by the 15th June 

• Guidance/documentation/scientific evidence that is published between the writing of the 

attached document and the 15th June 2020 

 

If school reopens, we will be monitoring and reviewing this document as appropriate, closing the 

school if we do not feel it is safe. 

 

At the time of writing, it is our intention to send out a survey to year 10 families in the first week back 

after half term (week beginning 1st June) to see if you are considering sending your child into school.  

This may change depending on any updates from now until then.  

 

We hope that you find this reopening plan informative and we look forward to seeing your children 

soon. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely,        

 

 

 

 

Krissi Carter 

Principal 


